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ASHRAE ACTION


ROANOKE CHAPTER NEWSLETTER





(� HYPERLINK "http://www.ashraeroanoke.org" ��www.ashraeroanoke.org�)                  February 2006





February Meeting 





Tuesday, February 21, 2006


Joint Meeting with USGBC


Dinner Meeting at the


Roanoke County Women’s Club


1636 Conehurst Boulevard, Salem, VA





TOPIC:  


Ventilation and Energy Performance in U.S. Buildings – an EPA study


Speaker: 


Dr. Andy Persily





MEETING AGENDA:


5:30 PM to 6:30 PM  -  Social Hour





6:30 PM   -  Dinner





7:30 PM  -  Program and Business Meeting





Cost of dinner will be $15.00





Reservations must be made no later than Noon on Friday, February 17 to:





Suzanne Perry


E-mail:  � HYPERLINK "mailto:sdperry@trane.com" ��sdperry@trane.com�


Phone:  540-563-2828








Tip:  Make your reservation online at our Web Site! See the link below.





� HYPERLINK "http://www.ashraeroanoke.org/Meetings/registration.htm" ��http://www.ashraeroanoke.org/Meetings/registration.htm�





President's Corner





When you drink the water, remember the spring.  


Chinese Proverb�


We had a fantastic turnout for our tour last month of the new Arts and Music Building at Washington & Lee University.  It promises to be a tremendous facility; we will all have to make a return visit once the construction is completed!  Thanks again to Jose Fierro of W&L for making the event such a success.





This month our chapter will have a joint meeting with the Southwest Virginia Chapter of the U.S. Green Building Council (USGBC) during National Engineers Week on February 21st.  It’s always great when we can get together with another professional organization.  Please come out for the meeting that night so we have a strong ASHRAE presence!  Andy Persily, a dynamic speaker, of the National Institute of Standards and Technology (NIST) will be our presenter for the evening.





Mike Wright is once again chairing the Nominating Committee and seeking future leaders for our chapter.  If you are interested in becoming a chapter officer or board member, please contact him as soon as possible.





There are a couple dates that need to be marked on the calendar.  On April 19th Trane will once again host the annual ASHRAE Satellite Broadcast and Webcast; this year it’s “Sustainability and the Building Environment”.  The 8th Annual Lew Evans Scholarship Golf Tournament & Bar-B-Que is scheduled for June 27th at Hanging Rock Golf Club. That gives about four months to work all the kinks out of your games. Volunteers and sponsors will be needed to once again make the day a success.





Jason Fulop











	








Research Promotion





In December, the Roanoke Chapter recognized the donations of our members for Research Promotion for the 2004-2005 year.  In total, our chapter raised $8,215.  Though we fell short of our goal, this was the 6th highest amount in Region III.  Thank-you to everyone who continues to support ASHRAE Research!





Since 1919, ASHRAE has supported research to improve the quality of life.  All funds raised through research promotion efforts got directly to research projects or grants-in-aid.  Research contributions are not used for overhead, salaries or committee expenses.  Donations to the research program come from:  46% contributions, 46% AHR Exposition, 6% research investments, 2% portion of member dues.





Region III benefits greatly from ASHRAE Research.  Last year, the total donations from Region III members, including Roanoke, was $153,000.  In return, colleges and universities within Region III received just under $750,000 in research grants.  Data collected in these research programs will be used to:  revise tha annual volumes of the ASHRAE Handbook, create and revise Standards and Guidelines, and be published as Technical Data Bulletins or Special Publications.





Please join me in supporting ASHRAE Research by making a tax-deductible contribution to ASHRAE Research Promotion.  It truly is an investment in the future of the HVAC&R industry!





Chris Beverly


Research Promotion Committee Chair








Spotlight On … This Month’s Speaker





Dr. Andy Persily works on indoor air quality and ventilation in commercial and residential buildings at the Building and Fire Research Laboratory. His work includes the development and application of measurement techniques to evaluate the air exchange and air quality characteristics in large, mechanically ventilated buildings. The evaluation procedures include tracer gas techniques for measuring air exchange rates and air distribution effectiveness, contaminant level measurements, and envelope airtightness performance characterization. He is also involved with the development and application of multi-zone airflow and contaminant dispersal models.





 Dr. Persily is currently on the ASHRAE Board of Directors, and is past chair of ASHRAE SSPC 62.1, responsible for the revision of the ASHRAE Ventilation Standard 62. He is chair of ASTM Subcommittee E6.41 on Air Leakage and Ventilation Performance and vice-chair of subcommittee D22.05 on Indoor Air Quality.














ROANOKE CHAPTER ASHRAE





2005– 2006 OFFICERS and GOVERNORS


			Phone:	Email:


President	  Jason Fulop		434-823-2390	� HYPERLINK "mailto:jason@breeden-collier.com" ��jason@breeden-collier.com�		


Pres. Elect	  Andy Fuller		540-857-3100	� HYPERLINK "mailto:afuller@hsmm.com" ��afuller@hsmm.com�


Vice Pres.	  Patrick Castelvecchi	540-857-3100	� HYPERLINK "mailto:pcastelvecchi@hsmm.com" ��pcastelvecchi@hsmm.com�


Secretary	  Jeff Wolfe		540-563-2828	� HYPERLINK "mailto:grg@sfcs.com" ��jkwolfe@trane.com�


Treasurer	  Rodney Fanning	540-342-1816	� HYPERLINK "mailto:rfanning@lpa-inc.com" ��rfanning@lpa-inc.com�


Governor	  Chris Meacham	540-857-4090	� HYPERLINK "mailto:cmeacham@hobbsassociates.com" ��cmeacham@hobbsassociates.com�


Governor	  Jason Price		540-342-5498	� HYPERLINK "mailto:jason.price@ielectric.com" ��jason.price@ielectric.com�


Governor	  David Roller		540-265-4444	� HYPERLINK "mailto:rfanning@lpa-inc.com" ��dlr@whoeng.com�


Governor	  Daryl Stacey		540-342-6001	� HYPERLINK "mailto:dsatacey@spectrumpc.com" ��dstacey@spectrumpc.com�





		


2005 – 2006 COMMITTEE CHAIRS





		Phone:		Email:


Shenandoah


Section	  Howard Arthur	540-464-7308		� HYPERLINK "mailto:arthurjh@mail.vmi.edu" ��arthurjh@mail.vmi.edu�


Membership	  Mike Wright		540-857-3100	mwright@hsmm.com


Student


Activities	 Chris Meacham	540-857-4090	� HYPERLINK "mailto:cmeacham@hobbsassociates.com" ��cmeacham@hobbsassociates.com�





Technology


Transfer	  Brian Coffield		540-857-3100	bcoffield@hsmm.com


Historian	  Chris Beverly		540-563-2828	cnbeverly@trane.com





Research


Promotion	  Chris Beverly		540-563-2828	cnbeverly@trane.com


Newsletter	  Andy Fuller		540-857-3100	� HYPERLINK "mailto:afuller@hsmm.com" ��afuller@hsmm.com�


Homepage	  James Sledd		540-344-5200	� HYPERLINK "mailto:jamess@eeiroan.com" ��jamess@eeiroanoke.com�     





						





Do you want to sponsor your chapter's website? �Please contact James Sledd (540) 761-7807 or email him at � HYPERLINK "mailto:jamess@eeiroanoke.com" \o "mailto:jamess@eeiroanoke.com" �jamess@eeiroanoke.com� if you are interested in being a sponsor with a business card advertisement. The cost is $250.00 for a year listing.





Board of Governors meeting





Tuesday February 21st 


4:15 – 5:30 pm





Roanoke County Women’s Club





Roanoke Chapter Highlighted in ASHRAE Insights!





The following article appeared in last month’s ASHRAE Insights








Roanoke Chapter Program Makes Members STARS 


ASHRAE Insights 


Apr/None Vol 21/Issue 1 


ROANOKE, Va.—Increasing attendance by saving members money is the goal of the new STAR program, launched by the Roanoke Chapter.


The Season Ticket for ASHRAE program encourages members to pay in advance for meetings. The benefits to members are discounted meal prices and having to list only one entry on expense reports, according to Rodney Fanning, chapter treasurer.


The idea to offer a season meal ticket came from a Chapters Regional Conference meeting at which a member from another chapter discussed a similar program. Jason Fulop, chapter president, developed the STAR program for Roanoke with a goal of increasing attendance at meetings. 


"Ticket sales have been promising, and we hope our chapter and our members will see benefits to having offered these tickets," said Fanning. "The name ties in nicely with Roanoke, which is known as the Star City."


By paying for three meetings in advance, members can save $5; by paying for six meetings, they save $15, giving them six meetings for the price of five.








Mark your calendars Now








THE 8TH ANNUAL LEW EVANS SCHOLARSHIP GOLF TOURNAMENT IS SCHEDULED FOR JUNE 27TH AT HANGING ROCK GOLF CLUB!





DETAILS COMING SOON











Electronic Newsletter





Any member with material to submit for inclusion in the monthly newsletter


may send the information to:





Andy Fuller


HSMM


1315 Franklin Road


Roanoke, VA  24034





E-mail:  afuller@hsmm.com


Phone:  540.857.3100


Fax:  540.857.3180





This is your newsletter.  We welcome your contributions and commentary.





Material can include letters to the editor, member news, upcoming events, comments on chapter programs or issues, etc.











ATTENTION ALL MEMBERS





The Chapter Directory will be published soon! 





Details for advertising will be sent out in the coming weeks!





Anyone wishing to advertise, please contact Andy Fuller at 540.857.3100 or � HYPERLINK "mailto:afuller@hsmm.com" ��afuller@hsmm.com�








Attention Members:


Interested in paying in advance for ashrae meetings ?


interested in saving money on the cost of meetings?





if the answer to one or both of these questions is yes, have we got a deal for you!!





the roanoke chapter of ashrae is Introducing the STAR (Season Tickets for AshRae) program.





Purchase tickets in advance to ASHRAE meetings at a reduced rate:





3 meetings -- $40 (A  $5  SAVINGS)


6 meetings--  $75  (A  $15 SAVINGS—THAT’S 6  MEETINGS FOR THE PRICE OF 5 !!)


 


CONTACT RODNEY FANNING FOR DETAILS.





*****Also, our chapter is changing the way we distribute this newsletter. the newsletter will still be sent via email. be on the lookout for emails to come*****





ASHRAE Research Program Hits $50 Million Milestone





ATLANTA – With approval of projects at the Society’s 2006 Winter Meeting, ASHRAE has funded $50 million in research since the merger of its two predecessor societies in 1959.


	“ASHRAE research furthers technology to help keep indoor environments comfortable and productive, deliver healthy food to consumers and preserve the natural environment,” Lee Burgett, P.E., ASHRAE president, said. “Only an organization such as ASHRAE has the continuity, the ability to generate research funding, and the expertise to attract researchers from disparate backgrounds and institutions. Only ASHRAE provides a forum to integrate their knowledge and transfer that knowledge to the industry to advance the science of engineering and the art of human comfort.”


        The first project contracted by ASHRAE was a study of condensing refrigerants in horizontal and inclined tubes at Kansas State University for $7,600. Since that time, ASHRAE has funded some 700 projects. A complete listing of the projects funded since 1960 can be viewed at �HYPERLINK www.ashrae.org/research ��www.ashrae.org/research�.


        ASHRAE recently approved funding totaling $1.4 million for 12 research projects. These are:


•	Revised Heat Gain and Capture and Containment Exhaust Rates from Typical Commercial Cooking Appliances, 1362-RP, researcher Donald Fisher, Fisher-Nickel Inc., San Ramon, Calif., 2 years, $261,000, sponsored by ASHRAE technical committee (TC) 5.10, Kitchen Ventilation.


•	Develop a Standard for Testing and Stating the Efficiency of Industrial Pulse Cleaned Dust Collectors, 1284-RP, Robert Burkhead and Charles Rose, Blue Heaven Technologies Inc., Louisville, Ky., 18 months, $114,617, TC 5.4, Industrial Process Air Cleaning.


•	Incident-Response Monitoring Technologies for Aircraft Cabin Air Quality, 1306-RP, J.B.G.A. Havermans, TNO, Delft, the Netherlands, 10 months, $98,000, TC 9.3, Transportation Air Conditioning.


•	Identification and Evaluation of Working Fluids for High Temperature Heating Applications (including Replacements for R-114), 1308-RP, J. Steven Brown, Catholic University of America, Washington, D.C., 1 year, $68,497, TC 3.1, Refrigerants and Secondary Coolants.


•	Algorithm for Smoke Modeling in Large, Multi-Compartmented Buildings, 1328-RP, A. Kashef, National Research Council Canada, Ottawa, 18 months, $80,000, TC 5.6, Fire and Smoke Control.


•	Intelligent Control of Combined Heat and Power Systems, 1340-RP, Itzhak Maor, PWI Energy, Philadelphia, Pa., 18 months, $100,563, TC 7.4, Building Operation Dynamics.


•	Common Data Definitions for HVAC&R Industry Applications, Jason Glazer, GARD Analytics Inc., Park Ridge, Ill., 18 months, $127,500, TC 1.5, Computer Applications.


•	Generation of Hourly Design-Day Weather Data, 1363-RP, Roger Hedrick, GARD Analytics Inc., Park Ridge, Ill., 18 months, $78,400, TC 4.2, Climatic Information.


•	Characterization of Effluents from Additional Cooking Appliances, 1375-RP, Thomas Kuehn, University of Minnesota, Minneapolis, Minn., 18 months, $124,779, TC 5.10, Kitchen Ventilation.


•	Development of Design Guidelines for Hybrid Ground Source Heat Pump Systems, 1384-RP, Greg Nellis, Sandy Klein and Jeff Thornton, University of Wisconsin, Madison, Wis., 18 months, $98,135, TC 6.8, Geothermal Energy Utilization.


•	Heat Gains from Electrical and Control Equipment in Industrial Plants, Part 2, 1395-RP, Warren White, Kansas State University, Manhattan, Kans., 2 years, $192,101, TC 9.2, Industrial Air Conditioning.


•	Scientific Review of Existing Information Related to the Impact of Ventilation Related to Health, 1443-RP, Hal Levin and Jan Sundell, Indoor Air Institute, Santa Cruz, Calif., 18 months, $50,000, Environmental Health Committee.


        ASHRAE, founded in 1894, is an international organization of 55,000 persons. Its sole objective is to advance through research, standards writing, publishing and continuing education the arts and sciences of heating, ventilation, air conditioning and refrigeration to serve the evolving needs of the public.





Sustainability Topic of ASHRAE Satellite Broadcast











ATLANTA – A satellite broadcast is being offered by ASHRAE to fulfill its goal of promoting building sustainability as a means to provide a safe, healthy, comfortable environment while simultaneously limiting the impact on the Earth’s natural resources.


      Information about building sustainability principles, practices and emerging concepts will be presented in the free April 19, 2006, satellite broadcast and Webcast, Sustainability and the Building Environment. The program is sponsored by ASHRAE’s Chapter Technology Transfer Committee (CTTC).


      “This broadcast will benefit all of the team members involved in the design, construction, start-up, and operation phases of a facility,” said Jon Christopher Larry, chair of CTTC. “Viewers will be given information and sources to assist them when they are faced with the situation where a green design must be done. The green building industry will also benefit from the engineering input from ASHRAE.” 


      The speakers for the broadcast will provide guidance on how to practice green building design. They are: Joe Van Belleghem, president, BuildGreen Developments, Victoria, Canada; Hal Levin, Fellow ASHRAE, research architect, Building Ecology Research Group, Santa Cruz, Calif.; Jean Lupinacci, director, ENERGY STAR commercial and industrial branch, Climate Protection Partnerships Division, U.S. Environmental Protection Agency; 


      Kevin Hydes, P.E., P.Eng., president and CEO, Keen Engineering, Montreal, Canada; and Malcolm Lewis, Ph.D., P.E., president, CTG Energetics, Irvine, Calif.


      The broadcast will be similar to the April 2005 Mold in the Building Environment Broadcast/Webcast viewed by some 16,000 viewers at 1,700 locations.  


      Visit �HYPERLINK www.ashrae.org/greenbuildingsbroadcast ��www.ashrae.org/greenbuildingsbroadcast� for the latest information regarding the broadcast/Webcast and ASHRAE’s work on sustainability.


      








The satellite broadcast will be held on April 19th at TRANE








Signup sheets will be coming soon!








Interested in Membership? – See Below








ASHRAE Membership - All broadcast/webcast attendees who are not currently ASHRAE members are cordially invited to join our organization at a special introductory rate on the first year of membership ($50.00 discount). A special membership application will be available at satellite broadcast sites or by request at � HYPERLINK "mailto:membership@ashrae.org" \o "mailto:membership@ashrae.org" �membership@ashrae.org� after March 1st, 2006.





Upcoming Monthly Meetings:





�


March 14th


Scholarship Night












